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Dear Parents,  
 
It's hard to believe that term one has already come to an end. It was great to see so many 
happy parents and students during our Parent teacher conferences. We have had a very busy 
October and would like to share some of the exciting events that have been happening here 
at SIS @ Ciputra! 
 
Excursions  
 
Our students have been having a wonderful time going on excursions; here are some of the 
very exciting excursions our students have been on.  
 
Prep 
The Prep’s first excursion for this year was held at Times City Hanoi. We visited the Vinpearl 
aquarium and Vinke.  The VinKE and Vinpearl Aquarium Times City is an excellent indoor 
activity for kids. There are penguins, varieties of fish, and a reptile area to see many different 
kinds of critters. It takes around one to two hours to see everything that the aquarium offers. 
Children had the opportunity to explore a colorful world under the ocean. Our children were 
very interested in watching fish feeding shows. They were also amazed to see different kinds 
of fish. They were not scared to see big snakes and crocodiles.  There are a few areas for 
little kids to play in, such as the indoor playground “Fairy garden,” the “arena of ball guns,” and 
a modern arcade-style area with around 200 machines and interactive games. There was a 
career area where the children had the chance to be soldiers, firefighters and doctors. The 
children did not only have fun but also experienced many different professions through real 
models. The children gained foundational knowledge about their careers, hobbies, and 
passions from a young age.  
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It was indeed a day full of fun!  
 
Ms Marisol 
Prep  
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2LA 
On 14th October 2022, our Year 2LA students had a wonderful time making pineapple and 
olive pizza at Pegasus. Students were very excited to put on their chef’s uniforms to start the 
exciting process of making their own mouth watering mini pizzas.  
  
Our students were taught by chef Viet why it is needed to separate the dry ingredients from 
the wet ingredients, how to combine the ingredients and most of all the technique of handling 
the pizza dough.  Each step was followed with careful precision, with special care taken adding 
each layer of topping.  Even before the final product could be viewed, the mouthwatering 
aroma of the baked pizza drifted through the air causing everyone to feel instantaneous 
hunger pains.  At last, at school, during afternoon snack time everyone could enjoy their own 
hand-made pizza. Yummy!  
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Thank you Pegasus for making this excursion memorable.   
 
Ms. Pier  
Y2LA    
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Halloween 
We celebrated Halloween on the 28th of October, our classes all had the opportunity to create 
a scary door as well as submit a spooky drawing. As always, it would not be Halloween without 
the chance to dress up!  
 
Door decorations  
Here are some of our scary door decorations! So spooky!  
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Scary Drawing 
Some scary Drawings that our students submitted.  
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Costume Parade 
Our students loved dressing up!  
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Fire drill  
The Tay Ho Fire department came to review our evacuation procedures as well as to teach 
the students about health and safety procedures! 
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OBV sharing session  
We had our Parent information sharing session with Mr Linh from OBV, it was a very 
informative evening for both teachers and parents! Our year 6 students attended OBV 
between the 31st of October and 4th of November at Ha Long Bay, while the year 4s and 5s 
will be having their OBV here at school later in the month and early December. 
 
It is great to see how much fun all our students have been having so far in the school year. 
We have many activities coming up in term 2.  
 
Lastly I wanted to let you know that Mr Modie, our HPE teacher, has had to return home to 
the Philippines for personal reasons. We wish him all the best for his future. In the meantime 
our teachers will be conducting the HPE lessons until a replacement PE teacher can be found.  
 
If you have, any questions please feel free to email me at:  
michael.ogden@ciputra.sis.edu.vn 
 
As always thank you for your continued support.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Michael Ogden. 


